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· Ban: Tensions in the north a reason for concern (dailies) 

· Government reshuffle in September (Koha Ditore)
· Task Force on Marty’s report starts soon (Koha Ditore)

Kosovo Media Highlights
Ban: Tensions in the north a reason for concern (dailies) 
Koha Ditore reports that the United Nations General Secretary Ban Ki-moon, in his regular report for Kosovo, called on all parties to refrain from steps that could risk the achieved results in the Kosovo-Serbian dialogue. The report reads that the security situation in the north was mainly calm from 16 April until 16 July, yet, by the end of this period tensions increased. “In the north of Kosovo tensions remain a cause for concern. In this respect, I continue to strongly stress that the sensitive issue of the north of Kosovo be resolved through peaceful means, based on the consultations with all communities in the field, and without biased actions,” says Ban’s report. 

Government reshuffle in September (Koha Ditore)

Koha Ditore reports that the head of executive branch of the government will reshuffle government in September, specifically AKR and PDK positions. This will be done to finalize the co-governance agreement. The information has yet to be confirmed by officials of both parties. But, a source for Koha Ditore said “there won’t be big changes in the Government” and that the “Government will not be refreshed only with the change of ministers of PDK”. According to this source, the names of three to four actual ministers who will undergo the reworking are circulating.  He did not mention their names.  He added that during this process there will not be change of coalition partners.

Task Force on Marty’s report starts soon (Koha Ditore)

Koha Ditore reports that the task force of the European Union to investigate the allegations in Dick Marty’s report is nearing completion. Investigations which started in January this year by the EU rule of law mission in Kosovo, EULEX are still underway. The Task Force, according to EULEX officials, will be working very soon and will act under the umbrella of the mission. “The recruitment of the Task Force is in the final stages. We are expecting that the Task Force will start its work very soon, drawing on work by the preliminary investigation started by EULEX. We are taking all necessary measures that Task Force to proceed immediately with its investigations”, said EULEX Spokesman Nicholas Hawton.
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